
Lisbon CSD ESSER III Plan 
 

The Lisbon School District has added 2 full-time positions that will utilize the District’s ESSER III funds.  

We have added an Elementary teacher to lower our student to teacher ratio, and we have also added a 

position that provides additional support for our at-risk programs. 

 

The District is also planning to use ESSER III funding to make HVAC updates in the lunchroom.  The 

lunchroom has no workable windows, and is currently cooled with window air conditioning units.  We 

will be putting in a system that both heats and cools, as well as bringing fresh air into that area.  This 

upgrade will provide better physical conditions in the lunchroom for our students, and be a more 

efficient heating and cooling system for that area. 

 


